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MAIDSTONE & DISTRICT
RIDING CLUB




Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 21st November 2019 
1 – Chairman’s Welcome

After canapes and a chance for everyone to catch up, Wendy Thomas opened the AGM and welcomed everyone.
2 – Apologies and attendance 
Apologies were received from Naomi Henderson, Sarah Howarth, Dee Thrussell, Katie Comins, Jan Barlow, Becky Howells, Ann Moon, Kajsa Paulrud, Jenny Tanton-Brown and Caroline Dorey. 27 members were in attendance. 
3 – Minutes of last AGM held on 12th November 2018 
The minutes of the last AGM were accepted as a true record of the meeting, although it was noted that they had not been circulated ahead of the AGM. 
4 – Chairman’s report 2019
The Chairman gave her report for 2019 with an accompanying slide show. This is available on the MDRC website. 
We continue to be a popular club with an increasing membership. This year we have organised a lot of clinics for dressage and jumping, all of which have been extremely well supported, plus a number of successful one-day and residential camps. 
In addition we ran the Area 10 dressage to music qualifier which was a successful event in the sunshine and we plan to run it in 2020 as well. 

Teams and individuals continue to triumph at Area events with placings in all disciplines at both the qualifiers and also the championships. Congratulations to everyone who competes and represents the club. 

Other events we have organised this year included a lot of ‘unmounted’ activities such as pub meals, the ever popular quiz night, shopping trips, visits and a trip to Olympia. 

Future events include more clinics, the official launch of the ‘Braveheart’ project (designed for those who feel they need a little more encouragement at the lower levels), a Christmas meal, beach ride, plenty more clinics and the committee are also looking into the possibility of the Club running a hunter trials at Lodge Farm.

The aim has been to try and offer activities and events that can’t be easily accessed by individuals so members were asked to let the committee know if there are any specific requests. 
Members were reminded that it really does make the event organisers lives a lot easier if they complete the entry forms fully and pay promptly, plus assist when helpers are needed. 
5 – Treasurer’s report
Justin reported that the accounts have gone to the Club’s auditor who was happy to sign them off as accurate and correct so no further action was necessary in that regard. 
He was delighted to report that after a disappointing 2018 when we made a £1262 loss, this year we have made £478 profit. 

The Club attracted 41 new members, so despite losing a few as always happens, membership numbers have still increased. MDRC is one of the larger clubs in the SE and, with others folding or closing, it is great that the Club retains its popularity. 
6 – Election of Officers
	
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Wendy Thomas – Chairman
	Justin Byrd
	All present 

	Karen Newman– Vice Chairman
	Wendy Thomas
	Anne Rillie

	Justin Byrd – Treasurer
	Wendy Thomas
	Anne Rillie 

	George Kester - Secretary
	Wendy Thomas
	Anne Rillie 

	Tina East – Membership 
	Wendy Thomas
	Anne Rillie 


Election of Committee

	
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Jan Barlow 
	Wendy Thomas 
	All present

	Naomi Henderson
	Wendy Thomas 
	All present

	Kajsa Paulrud
	Wendy Thomas 
	All present

	Fiona & Andy Bithell 
	Wendy Thomas 
	All present

	Janet Skinner 
	Wendy Thomas 
	All present

	Jo Holliday
	Wendy Thomas
	All present 


Thank you to Kate Connell who is stepping down from the Committee and who has run some excellent social activities for the Club. 
7 - Presentation of trophies
The following trophies were awarded by the Club’s President, Jo Cottee. 
· Mr Gingham Trophy to the best team all-rounder: Naomi Henderson 
· Black Rearing Horse to a non-member in recognition to service to the club: Jim & Carolyn Flegg
· Leybourne Horse to the most improved iumping combination: Jenny Garrard
· The Barney Cup, kindly donated by Sarah Leggat to the most improved dressage combination: Jess Hawkes
· Wooden Mare & Foal to a non-committee member who has been the most helpful at our riding club functions: Fiona and Andy Bithell 
· Large Silver Horse to the Committee Member who has made the most contribution to the Riding Club:  Tina East
· Bronze kindly donated by Kate Connell to the person with the best performance at one of the Riding Club Championships:  Cerys Richardson 
· The Pauline Moore Memorial Trophy for Equestrianism: Kajsa Paulrud 
Points Championship 2019
The rosettes for the points championship for 2019 were awarded - points are awarded throughout the year for representing the club at area events, placings at area competitions, members only competitions etc.

1st Angela Peddle
2nd Naomi Henderson 
3rd Mel Jones 
4th Alex Taskin 
5th Georgie Kneller
6th Cerys Richardson 
Olympia ticket draw:
The draw took place for the Olympia tickets which were won by Steph Dreyer 
8 - Any other business

Anne Rillie noted that Kent County Show this year will be held 10th – 12th July and that there will be more classes for unaffiliated people to enter, plus improved warm-up arenas for those competing in the riding club jumping classes. 
New clothing ranges are being investigated for Club clothing. 
Vicki Wise was guest speaker and gave a fascinating presentation on technology available to assist the rider, including cameras that track and video the solo rider, and girth attachments that record cadence, schooling patterns, stride length etc. 

The meeting closed at 9.27pm 
Signed as a true record of the meeting: 
Date:
